
Merrylands News 
Friday 15th DEcember 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Christmas Dinner was a great success - A big thank you to all staff 
for helping. 
 
Well Done to Reception for their fantastic performances and Year 
2 for their singing at Eastgate.  
 
Miss Gilmore and Mrs Eyre will be leaving Merrylands taking up 
new positions in other schools. Mrs Gilkes will be retiring after 20 
years as an Assistant Cook and it has been an honour to work with 
her over the years.  I am sure you will all join me in thanking Mrs 
Gilkes, Miss Gilmore and Mrs Eyre for all they have done for Mer-
rylands and we wish them all the best for the future. 
 
We wish you a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 
 

Autumn Term at Merrylands Primary School 

Acorn Class: Olivia L 

Sunflower: Amaryllis R 

Daisy Class: Maisie B 

Daffodil Class: Aurora P 

Ladybird Class: Viniee T 

Dragonfly Class: Freya-Rose H 

Butterfly Class: Ada T 

Sycamore Class: Whole Class 

Oak Class: Marie A M 

Maple Class: Freddie C 

Lake Class: Sophia C 

Ocean Class: Elianna S 

River Class: Freddie T 

Amazon Class: Violet H 

Snowdonia Class: Olivia H 

Eagle Class: Grace G 

Falcon Class: Alex Angelov 

Adventurer Class: Jessica B 

Explorer Class: Olly-Jay W 

Star of the Week 

Attendance 
School Attendance Target:  97.00% 

This week’s Attendance:  94.01% 

Remember….   If your child is absent, a call must be made to the School Office EVERY school day 

that your child is absent and must be reported by phone 01268 417893, via email ad-

min@merrylands-pri.essex.sch.uk or ParentMail.  Please do not send a message via Seesaw or 

Tapestry. 

 

 
                                         

                                                            
                                                                       
                                                                           
                                                          
                                                            
                                                          
                                                                        
 
                                                                                                          
                         

https://www.berlesduna.co.uk/information/vacancies/


 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

18.12.23 - Year 6 Parent/Carer drop in  

(3:30pm - 4:15pm) 

21.12.23 - 03.01.24 - Christmas Holidays 

 

 

 

 

 

 

04.01.24 - Children return to School 

 

 

Ocean Class recommends the BFG by 
Roald Dahl. 

 
We like the BFG because he has a friend-
ly and funny personality.   
 
"I like when the BFG says that he is a 
friendly giant" Wiktoira  
 
"I like the character Sophie, she is kind to 
the giant and openminded" Kiera   
 
"I like the author Roald Dahl" Matilda  
 
If you like stories about unexpected friend-
ships, you’ll love this heart-warming story. 

 

On Saturday, Sophie B from Year 5 completed a 10K walk to fundraise for the 
Childhood Tumour Trust.  

 

The Childhood Tumour Trust is a fantastic charity that supports children and their 
families with Neurofibromatosis. 

 

Sophie has raised a whopping £1,130 so far! If anyone would like to donate, 
please use the following link:  

 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/sophie-brookes-1701024810228?
utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fsophie-brookes-
1701024810228&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share 

 

This week we had some very special visitors.  

KS1 children were treated to a visit by Olaf whilst 
KS2 children were amazed by the magician’s magic 
tricks.  

https://www.justgiving.com/page/sophie-brookes-1701024810228?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fsophie-brookes-1701024810228&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share
https://www.justgiving.com/page/sophie-brookes-1701024810228?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fsophie-brookes-1701024810228&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share
https://www.justgiving.com/page/sophie-brookes-1701024810228?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fsophie-brookes-1701024810228&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share


 

 

 

Makaton Sign of the Week 

 

This week’s sign is “More”. 

Did you know?  

1 square meter of Earth can hold a billion living things.  

 

 
 
Are you planning on giving your child a new games 
console, mobile phone, tablet, or computer game this 
Christmas? Or do you have friends or family who 
are?  
Visit www.essex.police.uk/sortyoursettings  for practi-
cal things you can do to help make your child’s new 
device safer when they are online.  
#StaySafe   

http://www.essex.police.uk/sortyoursettings

